
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

General Meeting Minutes 

May 10, 2023 

6-7 p.m.  

Wheelhouse Taproom  

 

• Call to Order 
The Clark County Democratic Women General Meeting for March 6, 2023 was 
called to order at 6:10 p.m. and was presided over by President Della Graham, 
and Celeste Dimichina as Secretary recording meeting minutes.  
 

 Attendees 
Voting members in attendance included: 
Della Graham – President 
Katie Davidson – Second Vice President  
Celeste Dimichina – Secretary 
Chrystal Jones 
Candy Bonneville 
Pat Hammel 
Leah Purcle 
Sarah De La Fuente  
 

• Approval of meeting agenda and the March 2, 2023 general member meeting 

Minutes  

• A motion to approve the meeting agenda and meeting minutes was made 

by Chrystal Jones and seconded by Celeste Dimichina. The motion was 

carried unanimously.   

 

• President’s Report 

• President, Della Graham, shared information about our emailing service 

“MailChimp.” Currently we have 75 subscribers - need to remind former members 

to re-sign-up for emails. Also discussed consolidating CCDW emails down to one 

email address. In April we tried to host the virtual training, but due to lack of a 

location with WiFi, we couldn’t. With ample notice next year, we’ll scout out a 



location - could possibly use the Clark County Democrats office. Della shared 

April 25th, election results   

 

• Treasurer’s Report 

• Della presented the treasurer's report -  Zoom increased it’s monthly fee by $1 a 

month - making it $17 a month.   

 

• Old Business 

• President, Della Graham, led a discussion about committees and committee 

chairs - an email was sent out on Feb. 27, but MailChimp wasn’t working 

correctly. Looking to resend this email again.  

• We’ll be updating our Bylaws - Katie Davidson will make revisions.  

 

• New Business/Announcements and Good of the Order  

• We will be keeping an eye on the upcoming primary election - those running 

have 1-week to file - the Primary is Aug. 1st 

• Candy Bonneville shared a reminder about the Ogden Dinner in June - they are 

looking for volunteers the day of the event. Volunteers will receive a boxed lunch. 

They are also looking for baskets for the silent auction. We offered to share the 

info on our CCDW FB page. The purpose of the dinner is to  support Dems over 

the next year.  

• President, Della Graham, shared that she’d like to use a program to protect our 

passwords, however, it costs $19.95 a month. Once we switch boards, the next 

board can change the main password for the password protection program.  

• Marsha Manning motioned - Candy Bonneville seconded, all voting 

members approved.  

• Leah Purcell shared information about volunteering at the Clark County Fair. 

Would be willing to share a booth with CCDW. She will share information with 

Della who will send it out to the board.  

 

• Adjourn  

• Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.  

 


